BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

April 21, 2015

Present   Katy Wells, Earl Leighton, John Olmstead, Ralph Rathjen,  Roger Grey, Craig Davis and Karen Ober; Selectmen’s Representative

 At 6:33 pm, Chair Leighton recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.
Membership

Welcome new members Karen Ober; Selectmen’s Representative and newly elected Craig Davis

Election of officers – Roger made a motion to nominate Earl as chair, no second. (Motion failed)

Karen made a motion to nominate Ralph, no second. (Motion failed)
Earl made a motion to nominate John as Chair, 2nd by Craig all were in Favor.
John Olmstead is the Chair for FY17 (Earl chaired this meeting 4/21/15) the members of the committee thanked Earl Leighton for his many years as Chair for the budget committee.
Roger made a motion to nominate Earl as vice chair, no second. (Motion failed)

Craig made a motion to nominate Ralph as Vice Chair, 2nd by John all were in favor.

Ralph Rathjen is the Vice-Chair for FY17


Minutes

Roger made a motion to approve the minutes of February 3, 2015, Public Hearing, 2nd by John al were in favor.
Mail/Correspondence

None.

New Business

 Katy presented the committee with a list of potential meeting dates for FY 17 budget cycle.  The committee discussed the need for another joint meeting with the BOS at the beginning of the budget planning cycle.  The committee discussed Oct 27, 2015; Karen will discuss this with the BOS and let us know so we can include this on our meeting schedule.  

The committee discussed the Liaisons for departments.  Roger asked if these positions were necessary, since they are not required by statue.  The committee discussed a “definition” for a liaison.  Katy stated that these positions were created, years ago in a budget season with lots of questions and each member of the committee was assigned a department to get answers from to bring back to the committee, lessoning the burden on the chair, they became liaison positions.
Members discussed appointments to the CIPC and TIPC.  After discussion, John made a motion to appoint Craig to the CIPC, 2nd by Karen all were in favor.
John made a motion to appoint Roger to the TIPC, 2nd by Earl all were in favor.

Katy reviewed the hand out from the notes she took at the Joint Land Use board meeting.  Katy stated that this was an FYI for the upcoming budget cycle.  Katy reminded that last year the planner asked not to give him a raise until he needed it and possibly this year they are looking at economic development.

Katy reviewed the Auditors meeting with the BOS she went to.  The BOS want to know what the Budget Committee wants from the auditors or what do they want them to look at.  
Katy reviewed the auditing process as explained by the auditors to the BOS, they tests risks and controls.  They also went over what a forensic audit is and that it looks for fraud.  Katy reported that the Budget Committee does not suspect fraud nor was there any such claim.  Katy also reported that the auditors could review certain accounts or transactions as agreed upon with a contract from whatever that cost is.  Roger stated that he would like to see a further breakdown of accounts, especially the two we found with mis postings, but he doesn’t want a full audit nor to spend money.  

Ralph discussed the possibility of getting the projected revenue figures as reported on the MS-7, look at these numbers and see how close the projected numbers were.  Ralph will contact Bob Veloski to get this information for the last few years, so we have this to discuss with the BOS at the joint meeting.

Karen suggested talking with the TC/TC to discuss how the tax money in collected/administration works etc. After discussion the budget committee decided that next audit cycle that the auditors are given the accounts to check vs their random sampling.  Earl suggested the accounts that have numerous varying transactions, to make sure the coding of these transactions is accurate.  (suggestions given .630, .620 & .660)
Roger discussed reducing the budgets by 10% overall for the next budget cycle.  Roger stated he won’t vote for any budget increases for FY17.  

There was a group discussion regarding the following: how to request budgets from departments for next year, personnel and services not being increased, debt service, tax rates and increases and individual department budgets.  Roger wanted to let people know now that “we” are not increasing anything and that the current state reimbursement money is not coming.  There was a discussion over money appropriated to fix the roads, Karen stated the BOS have a plan for the roads and she will bring a copy to the next meeting. Roger made a motion the budget committee needs to inform department heads that the budget committee is requesting budgets on a zero base budget figure for FY17, 2nd by Earl. Discussion: Ralph stated he thinks the “zero based” language should be defined, that it is starting from zero and building their budgets.  Ralph reminded how this could be perceived and how the departments will follow this task/motion that is being made.  Earl clarified that it would be asking the departments to identify exactly what the money is for, justifying the actual expense.  VOTE 6 yes and 1 abstained, motion passes. 
Katy asked the committee if it was possible to share a recorder with the BOS to record budget committee meetings.  Roger made a motion to tape record the budget committee meetings, 2nd by Craig all were in favor.  Katy will talk to Rob about sharing the BOS tape recorders.  
John and Craig reported on the pay matrix committee, stating that the committee is almost ready to give the BOS a pay matrix that can be used by the whole town; there are 10-steps and 21 grades.  They reported that there will be a difference noted that a COLA is different from a pay raise.
Adjourn


At 8:24 pm John made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Craig all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted by

Katy Wells, Recording Secretary

And Budget Committee member
